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January 2013
Dear President Lukashenka,

Re: ALES BIALIATSKI

I would respectfully bring your attention to the case of Ales Bialiatski. He is serving a four and a half year prison sentence after being taken into custody early in August 2011.

As chairman of ‘Human Rights Centre’ Viasna, he used private bank accounts in Lithuania and Poland to fund the work of his organization, and on available evidence, it seems that Ales Bialiatski is a prisoner of conscience, imprisoned in consequence of his human rights work. 
His organization is not allowed to open bank accounts in Belarus, and has no option other than to resort to using banking facilities in Poland and Lithuania to continue their peaceful humanitarian work. It is reported that your authorities have refused to register the Centre since 2003.

It is, furthermore, apparent that Ales Bialiatski was incriminated at least in part as a result of anonymous and uncorroborated evidence. During court proceedings, some witnesses were reportedly questioned not in connection with the actual charges, but on the subject of Ales Bialiatski's or their own human rights activities.

I urge you to use your good offices to arrange for the immediate and unconditional release of Ales Bialiatski, and that the charges against him will be annulled as a matter of urgency.

Yours sincerely,

